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NEW ADDRESS FOR A.P.P.L.E. BUSINESS OFFICE
Please send any correspondence or inquiries to:

A.P.P.L.E.

P O Box 179017

San Diego, CA  92177

THE LITHUANIAN SCHOLARS FUND

There was a buzz in the hallways of the PPRC in Vilnius this summer.  Signs in the hallway posed questions that left teachers, social workers, support staff and administrators wondering what were the answers to these questions--when would they find out the answers? 
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Let’s begin with the questions—What is LSF? Who can apply for a grant from LSF?  What types of projects can be submitted to LSF?  Who can submit a proposal for a grant from LSF?  These questions were posted throughout the hallways prior to the presentation that explained how the Lithuanian Scholars Fund would support Lithuanian teachers, support-staff, librarians, administrators, special educators, and learning communities in generating innovative projects to further the ideas generated through the 2006 A.P.P.L.E. Summer Session.

In the past, A.P.P.L.E. has received donations from many supporters to fund summer participants at Vilnius and other regional sites.  For a few years now, we have had to go into our general fund to continue the support of A.P.P.L.E. participants.  Some of these factors include reduced donations specified for Lithuanian teacher support and the declining value of the lita to the dollar.  There have also been concerns raised by A.P.P.L.E. educators who have worked in many areas that are far poorer than Vilnius with little support for teachers to attend our sessions.  In an effort to balance a number of these factors, last year A.P.P.L.E. indicated that donations to support our Summer Program would support this new Scholars Fund.  The A.P.P.L.E. Board struggled to find a way that would be consistent with Lithuanian law to support teachers in their roles as creative and innovative professionals.  From these discussions came the Lithuanian Scholars Fund.  

2006 marks the official initiation of the Lithuanian Scholars Fund.  Donations contributed to the Scholars Fund will be made available to support innovative teaching and learning

              Kim Gottfried-Strom awards certificate

ideas from all participants in the 2006 Summer Session.  The 2006 LSF is open to any 2006 A.P.P.L.E. participant, be they from the Camp Viltis Program; the Kaunas Special Education Program; regionals and/or the Vilnius Program.  They simply need to submit a proposal, which can be found on the A.P.P.L.E. web site. 

The 2006 LSF Call for Proposals asks for proposals with new and innovative ways to engage students, educational colleagues, the school, the community, parents, in activities or projects that link to the theme of the 2006 Summer Sessions: Education for Sustainable Development: Building a Civil Society.  Educators have lots of wonderful ideas!!  Many of these ideas are never tried with students or parents because they require small amounts of funding.  These grants will allow educators to see their vision become a reality.

Grants will be awarded primarily based on the soundness of the proposal with consideration given to geographical distribution making sure to recognize all spectrums of the educational community.

Grants may be for 200 to 1000 litas and will be awarded by the end of the fall season.  We anticipate 30-40 grants being awarded this year.

Recipients of the 2006 Lithuanian Scholars Fund Grants will be invited to the Opening Ceremonies of the 2007 Summer Session.  We will acknowledge the awards and host a small reception.  Awardees will be required to submit a project report and present a Poster Session during the 2007 Summer Session.  Participants and their projects will be featured on the A.P.P.L.E. Website. 

The on-going support of the Lithuanian Scholars Fund will mean continued support for innovative projects in the years to come.  It is my hope that with the help of the Ministry of Education and outside funding that we will be able to help Lithuanian educators achieve their various goals.

Dr. Barbara Henriques

Don’t forget to use the IGIVE program.  It is a quick and easy way to support A.P.P.L.E. without feeling the crunch.  Use it for anything you buy online.  It can even be used for airline tickets. Remember IGIVE whenever you are online.  Easy instructions for use are on the APPLEQUEST.ORG web site.  [image: image9.jpg]






	Who’s in Charge?

   President: 
         
     
             Karl Janowitz

   Immediate Past President: 
             Vaiva Vėbra

   President elect: 


             Barbara Henriques

   Treasurer: 


             Jack Vellis

   Recording Secretary: 

             Jane Serbent

Vice President for Information and Technology: 

Amanda Muliolis

Vice President for Public Relations: 

Aldona Marijošius

Vice President for Personnel and Recruiting: 

Shirley Sabo

Vice President for Publications and Publicity: 

Ritonė Rudaitis

          OTHER POSITIONS

Registrar: Katie Dunlap

Archives: Giedre Stankunas

Webmaster: Amanda Muliolis

Newsletter editors:
Sue Kohfeldt and James Brousseau

Office manager in Lithuania:
Ramute Zemioniene

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Until August, 2007: Vida Gavin, Walter Serbent, 

Giedre Stankunas
Until August, 2008: Nancy Hanssen, Gita Kupcinskas, 

Irena Ross
Until August, 2009: Katie Hoyle, Phil Taylor, 

Blanche Woolls

Officers of the organization

 are ex-officio members of the board. President of the organization acts as 

President of the Board of Directors.




Camp Viltis and Meeting The President
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I spent this summer as a volunteer with A.P.P.L.E. and have once again have been enriched spiritually through my experience of working with parents and teachers of children with special needs.     

This year was my sixth summer in Lithuania as an A.P.P.L.E. volunteer, but my first experience at camp…Camp Viltis! Located on the Baltic coast between the towns of Klaipeda and Palanga, Camp Viltis brings students with special needs together with their parents, teachers and volunteers in an inclusive environment for two weeks.  Working in the outdoor setting with teachers, parents, and a number of amazing children touched my heart in ways that transformed me.

This summer our group from San Diego included Dr. Donna Barnes from the University of San Diego and Megan Van Dyke, a resource specialist from the Poway Unified School District and one of my former USD graduate students.  We joined Vitas Underys, a special education teacher from Detroit and Ilona Laucius our camp administrator who kept us all organized.
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Dr. Barnes was insurmountable in her ability to secure a large donation of math and science materials and books that we could use with the teachers and students. Bill Eastman, a distributor of educational materials in Southern California donated over five thousand dollars worth of materials for use at camp.  Donna, Megan and I brought over sixty years of combined experience and an extra suitcase, literally splitting open with 50 pounds of donated books, mathematic manipulative materials, and other educational aids to share with the students and teachers.

The day at camp began with teachers attending our three hour workshop where they learned about behavior intervention plans, modification of curriculum for students with special needs and the value of inclusive education and systems change.  In the afternoon, the teachers worked with the students to apply their knowledge as they built an assessment and intervention portfolio to share with the parents at the end of the two week camp.  Throughout the day, there was the continuous exchange of culture and language as American volunteers worked with their Lithuanian hosts.

The large-print “Big Books” were translated into Lithuanian and became a source of informal assessment to identify specific literacy needs and strengths of the students.  They also served as a teaching resource for teachers to apply effective strategies in reading.  For example, the Big Books were placed on an easel and students used a pointer to match words to pictures and to begin to read the text as they learn the concepts of print, a foundation for learning to read.  The Big Books also became a source of enjoyment for the children as they read them over and over with their parents, teachers, volunteers or friends.  

Pictured here are two students 

delighting in their own Big Books.
Students engaged in making math patterns and sorting with the various types of colored math manipulatives such as blocks and small toy animals.  

The days were filled with a variety of learning activities and ideas for teachers to modify curriculum to meet the unique learning styles of each and every student.  Teachers became empowered with possibilities of creating an inclusive environment. 
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We ate our lunch and dinner together in the cafeteria where our meals were prepared by adults with special needs.  We strolled to the sea in the afternoon so the students could enjoy the feel of the water.  Those in wheelchairs were carried across the soft sand.  As the sun sets very late in Lithuania in July, we walked to the sea in the evening and filled the Baltic summer evening with song.  Music is an important Lithuanian tradition and singing is seamlessly woven into the day, building bridges between our two cultures.

After the first few days at camp, word began to spread that the President of Lithuania, President Adamkus might visit the camp.  Rumor turned to truth, and we were told he and his wife were to arrive on Saturday, just a few days away.  You can see them both in the center of the first image to the left. As we all prepared for the special occasion, I thought about what I could present as a gift from our country.  I had one banner left from the La Jolla Golden Triangle Rotary Club that I saved to present to the club in Vilnius.  Among the three of us San Diego teachers, we brought only enough presents that represented Southern California to present to our teachers.  As anticipated, in the middle of our Saturday morning workshop, a bodyguard entered the classroom, followed by the President of Lithuania, his wife, Alma, and the mayor of the nearby city of Klaipeda.  We stood applauding in appreciation for this well-respected executive, who returned to serve his native country as its president after living in the United States his entire adult life.  After initial introductions, I nervously presented my Rotary Club’s banner to the President.  President Adamkus smiled modestly and said to me, “I am very honored to receive this.  You see, I, too, am a Rotarian.”  Most importantly, he proclaimed his continued support for the camp and its progressive educational efforts. 

So much work has been done by all of those who have participated in Camp Viltis over the years.  There is still work to be done as we all continue to learn and grow professionally in our various educational fields.  Special thanks to Dana Migaliova for her vision to make the camp such an incredible model of learning and working together.  We touch each life one at a time and that adds up to making a big difference in this world.

By Nancy Adelle Hanssen
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A.P.P.L.E. thanks The Society of Analytical Chemists of Pittsburgh (SPAC) for many years of continued financial support of the Science Education in Lithuania.
2006 Elementary Science Strand, Vilnius

Last summer, the Society of Analytical Chemists of Pittsburgh (SPAC) continued it support of A.P.P.L.E.’s Science Strand. For several years now, the SACP has supported expenses related to implementing the Science Strand. This year the strand focused on Elementary Science. The strand presenters were Dr. Deb Haskell and Ms. Robyn Rogers. Dr. Haskell is a member of the Education Department at the University of South Carolina, Aiken Campus and carries responsibility for Science Methods classes for K-12 pre-service teachers. She has had a wealth of educational experience in public schools prior to taking on this position. Ms. Rogers is a third grade teacher from Jefferson Elementary School in Aiken. Ms. Rogers has been a recipient of the Teacher of the Year Award in South Carolina.

Both of these experts had not traveled to Lithuania previously.  They had some concerns, but phone calls to our Shirley Sabo and emails to myself reassured them that they would be supported through this new experience. Being the Program Director in Vilnius, I knew I would be on hand to support them once we settled into our accommodations and made preparations for our teaching to begin.
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Lithuanian Science teachers hard at work on student models for their classrooms




Robyn Rogers and Deb Haskell

2006 Elementary Science Strand Team
Dr. Haskell and Ms. Rogers made an excellent team. They modeled proven science methods  and facilitated discussions on how to bring more hands-on science learning into Lithuanian classrooms. In a late August article in the Aiken Standard, Ms. Rogers said, “What shocked me most is that teachers there had the same concerns… they worry about motivating students and how to teach the (science) standards.” Dr. Haskell pointed out in the same article, “We showed teachers how our standards progress from the most basic material to something like environmental science. We brought videos of our students that demonstrate group consensus, collaborative and problem-solving skills, all things that students need to be taught.”

As an observer, I can attest to the high level of engagement Dr. Haskell and Ms. Rogers brought to their teaching. The Lithuanian teachers gained a new understanding of how science curriculum is designed and taught in our schools and how found materials can be used for study in all areas of science. At one point a teacher asked, “How can we get our students interested in a science lesson?”  Spontaneously, Dr. Haskell filled some empty bottles with water. She then added some soil from a plant into the bottles and asked the teachers if they would like to drink the water in the bottles. A loud “NO” was their response. The teachers immediately saw that they could use a model like this to motivate their own students to continue to study science.

The on-going support of the Society for Analytical Chemists of Pittsburgh has continued to support hands-on science learning as part of our summer program. Classrooms change slowly, but they do change when new ideas are presented to teachers and when teachers make them their own.

Dr. Barbara Henriques

Donors to 2006 Summer Program

$100 or more – 

Alksninis, M/M Algirdas – Marco Island, FL

American Lithuanian Club – Toms River, NJ

American Lithuanian Club – Whiting, NJ

Anysas, Dalia – Chicago, IL

Aukstikalnis, Valerija – Boston, MA

[image: image13.jpg]


Batesel, M/M Paul – Portland, ND

Berman, Louise – Washington, DC

Bogusas, Tekle – South Boston, MA

Bray, M/M Abdon – Wilmette, IL

Brezenas, Nijole – Sparkill, NY

Cesnavicius, Ramute – Richmond Hill, NY

DLKV Lithuanian Ladies Aux – Lowell, MA

Dailide Family & Ina Stravinskis – Fairfax, VA

Deasy, Marilyn – New York, NY

Dodge, Lynda – Danvers, MA

Gavin, Vida – Chatham, MA

General Federation of Women’s Clubs of CT

Harry, Rosemary – Mercer Island, WA

Jankauskas, Vida – Maspeth, NY

Kaska, Edward – Emmaus, PA

Kupcinskas, Gita – Walpole, MA

Laniauskas, M/M Marius – Mentor, OH

Lanys, Ona – Ormond Beach, FL

Lapenas, Gedeminas – Ormond Beach, FL

Laucius, Stephanie – Elizabeth, NJ

Lithuanian World Community  Foundation – Grand Rapids, MI

Meaders, O. Donald – Okemos, MI

Milukas, Albinas – Tiverton, RI

Moore, Ann Marie – Manhasset, NY

Nelson, Nijole – Chicago, IL

Pazerunas, Pijus – Melrose Park, IL

Puzzo, Elaine  – Waterbury, CT

Radavich, Anthony – Kensington, CT

Radvenis, M/M Egidijus – Glendale, CA

Regalis, Barbara – New Britain, CT

Rudaitis, Ritone – Lemont, IL

Ruttman, M/M Lloyd – Overland Park, KS

Sabo, Shirley – Prospect, CT

Sacco, M/M Joseph – Glenmont, NY

Sakadolskiene, Emilija – Vilnius, Lithuania

Schmidt, Anita – Westfield, NJ

Sealey, Raphael – Berkeley, CA

Serbent, Justin – Exeter, RI

Sirusas, George – Flemington, NJ

Spakauskas, M/M Ronald – Jefferson, MA

Stankunas, Giedre – Cos Cob, CT

Star Presbyterian Church – Star, NC

Tautvydas, Rasa – Seattle, WA

Treciokas, Genovaite – Union, NJ

Urbaitis, M/M Vincas – Mayfield Heights, OH

Vaillancourt, Nyola – Groton, MA


Valaitis, A. M. – Dublin, OH

Vashkys, Sofija – St. Petersburg, FL

Venckunas, M/M George – Santa Monica, CA

Vilkas, M/M Eugene – Valencia, CA

Virkau, Irena – Downers Grove, IL

Vydunas Youth Fund – Lemont, IL

Waylonis, John – Fairfax Station, VA

Wolkovich, Adam – Marlborough, MA

Zamani, Neringa – Arlington, VA

$250 or more –

Anton, Vida – Oakhurst, NJ

Bitenas, M/M Rimantas – Bronxville, NY

Blekaitis, Grazina – Laurel, MD

Columbus Lietuviai – Columbus, OH

Cyvas, Matthew – St. Petersburg Beach, FL

Daughters of Lithuania, Seattle Chapter

Dunlap, Katherine M – Star, NC

Hammer, JoAnn – Citrus Heights, CA

Hanssen, Nancy – San Diego, CA

Jablonskis, Mary – Westchester, IL

Kamis, M/M Richard – Honolulu, HI

Kelly, Aldona – Teaneck, NJ

Laucius, M/M Henry – Union Pier, MI

Lithuanian Club of Daytona Beach, FL

Marchertas, M/M Algirdas – Lemont, IL

Mikutis, Albert Jr. – Philadelphia, PA

Savickas, David – Springfield, MA

Serbent, M/M Francis – Rensselaer, NY

$500 or more –
Dunlap, Katherine K – Florence, SC

Janowitz, Karl – Philadelphia, PA

Ringus, Lidija – Lemont, IL

Taylor, M/M K. Phillip – Winter Park, FL

Woolls, Blanche – Glendale, CA


$1,000 or more –
Bacanskas, M/M Jonas – Hillsboro Beach, FL

Muliolis, M/M Algirdas – Euclid, OH

Society for Analytical Chemists of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh, PA

Strom, M/M Mort – Camden, ME

$3,000 –

Tautos Fondas (Lithuanian National Foundation) – New York, NY

$5,000 – 

Lithuanian Foundation, Inc – Lemont, IL

The American Cultural Center - Vilnius

$25,000 –

Dr. A. Razma Award – Lithuanian Foundation, Inc – Lemont, IL

CALL FOR PROPOSALS

               Summer 2007

A.P.P.L.E., in partnership with the Lithuanian Ministry of Education and Science, is planning the seventeenth summer of in-service programs for Lithuanian educators, school social workers, administrators, and other school personnel. We invite you to consider joining us in this challenging and rewarding endeavor in sharing educational ideas with our Lithuanian colleagues. While A.P.P.L.E. originally helped revitalize the post-Soviet Lithuanian educational system, we are currently focusing on the educational content and instructional methods necessary for a 21st century democratic society.  Proposals can be found on the A.P.P.L.E webpage.

If you would like more information about A.P.P.L.E. and its goals, please visit our web page at www.applequest.org. You may also telephone our Vice President for Human Resources, Mrs. Shirley Sabo, at 203/758-4600 for a person-to-person discussion.

NEW TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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Jack Vellis

A.P.P.L.E. Treasurer 

As the newest officer elected to the board, Jack brings a wealth of business and ma​nagement experience to the A.P.P.L.E. organi​zation, serving in the federal and private sec​tors for over 35 years.  Jack works for Bechtel National, Inc.  Prior to working in the private sector, Jack served as a U.S. Naval Officer in the Supply Corps for over 26 years and looks upon his three years as the business manager for the Navy Space Technology Program as his favorite tour of duty while in the Navy.  

Jack is unique among other A.P.P.L.E. board members in that he has not had a career in the education profession.  Jack lives in San Diego with his wife, Nancy Hanssen, a fellow A.P.P.L.E. board member and an A.P.P.L.E member for the past seven years.  Jack’s passions in life include umpiring adult and youth baseball, engaging in beach activities such as body surfing, and entertaining and adoring Nancy and her commitment to A.P.P.L.E. and its goal of improving Lithuanian education. 
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Blanche Woolls

Member, 
Board of Directors
 
My relationship with A.P.P.L.E. began when Regina Petrauskas asked if I would join her to teach in Lithuania one summer.  I have returned most summers since then as it has always been a gratifying experience.  I have watched many changes in Lithuania as the people have worked so hard. It is always so rewarding to meet the new teachers and staff and hug those returning. What a special part of my life!

I was a school librarian for 9 years, a district director of library services for 5 and a university educator for more than 30 years. While I am retired from full-time teaching, I am a consulting editor for a major library textbook publishing company and I continue to teach part-time at San Jose State University.

It is my hope to help librarians assist teachers in guiding their students to learn and succeed.

RETURN ADDRESS

CHANGE OF ADDRESS IN HUGE LETTERS!!!

A.P.P.L.E.

P. O. Box 179017

San Diego, CA  92177

Message from the president:
It is hard to believe that we have completed sixteen A.P.P.L.E. summer sessions.  The Vilnius seminars, special education workshops, Camp Viltis, and the regional programs again consisted of excited, challenging endeavors.  It was a privilege for me to see so much exciting educational activity in action.  I was asked to consider new locations and new topics for next year's program.  It is wonderful to know that there is so much interest in A.P.P.L.E.!  While each day was truly a highlight, the reception held by President Adamkus of Lithuania at the Presidential Palace in Vilnius on King Mindaugas Day was certainly memorable.  I was thrilled to see an important day in Lithuania's history commemorated.  

Lithuania is quite different today from when A.P.P.L.E. was started.  Yes, as Lithuania has changed, so A.P.P.L.E. has changed.  Stay posted for changes that we will make in our program in the future. Speaking of the future, I was honored to sign a contract with the Lithuanian Ministry of Education and Science for the A.P.P.L.E. 2007 summer seminars.                                         
Karl Janowitz
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